
                   Mount Colah Football Club Inc  
    

    Annual General Meeting held on 19 November 2018 

 at Mount Colah Public School Library 
 

1. MEETING 

 The meeting opened at 7.37pm. Chaired by Bruce Parker (President). 

 

2. ATTENDANCE 

 Present   Bruce Parker (President), Paul Burt (Secretary), Helmut Hiebl (WebMaster), Vin 

Turner(Coaching Coordinator), Kerrie Starbuck (Grounds), Michelle Boccalatte (Clothing, 

WAAConvenor), Kate Renaud (U6Convenor), Peter Verduin (MAAConvenor), Paul Thomas 

(Treasurer), Paul Ferry (Registrar), Rob Paul (U9 and MO35/45 Convenor), Russell 

Ansems (Equipment), Michelle Waite (VP, Junior Girls and WO35 Convenor), Christine 

Freer (Life Member) 

 

 Apologies   Barry Thompson (Life Member), Paul McSweeney (U12Convenor), Winston 

Bush (U8Convenor), Saskia Lawler (U16Convenor, Recorder), Tennille Kolarik 

(U7Convenor), Mel Turnell (U11 Convenor) 

 

3. MINUTES 

 It was moved (P Ferry) and seconded (P Burt) that the minutes of the previous Annual 

General Meeting held on 23 November 2017 be accepted as a correct record.  CARRIED 

 

4. PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

The President gave a report to the meeting (attached to these minutes) and thanked 

outgoing Committee members. 

 

5. TREASURER'S REPORT 

The annual financial report was tabled (copy attached). Draft Balance sheet and P&L (to 

be audited) for the year ended 30 September 2018 are attached to these minutes. 
 

 Thanks to Paul Thomas for his management our finances. 

 It was moved (P Ferry) and seconded (K Starbuck) to accept the Treasurer’s report 

subject to audit being carried out.     CARRIED 

 

6. CONSTITUTION 

 Draft changes have been circulated to the committee.  

 It was moved (R Paul) and seconded (P Ferry) to accept the draft changes to the 

constitution (version 1.0.6c).     CARRIED 

 

 

7. ELECTIONS 

 The President thanked members of the outgoing committee for their contribution to the 

work of Mount Colah Football Club. The election of positions was chaired by the outgoing 

President, Bruce Parker. 

 

 All positions were declared vacant. Nominations and elections as follows : 

  

POSITION NOMINATED BY SECONDED BY 

President   

Paul Ferry B Parker P Burt 

Vice President   

Michelle Waite P Thomas P Ferry 

Secretary   
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VACANT   

Treasurer   

Paul Burt P Ferry M Boccalatte 

Registrar   

VACANT   

Member Protection Officer   

Saskia Lawler B Parker P Burt 

PR and Media   

VACANT   

 

 

8. CLUB PATRON 

 It was agreed to invite Terry Greedy and Robbie Hooker to be Club Patrons for 2019 

 

 

9. LIFE MEMBERSHIP 

 Michelle Boccalatte was nominated for Life Membership by Paul Ferry. Michelle is a worthy 

nominee for this honour. Seconded H Hiebl     Unanimously agreed 

 

10. GENERAL BUSINESS 

 Nil 

 

 

11. CLOSE 

 The President thanked all who contributed during 2018. Also thanks to those who have 

accepted positions for the 2019 season. 

 

 Meeting closed 8.04pm 

 



Mount Colah Football Club  - Annual General Meeting held 19.11.2018 Page 3

MCFC Presidents Report for 2018  

The year for Mt Colah Football Club was one of success and loss.  

The club maintained the number of players we had last season, being 522. Amongst those 

numbers we saw a significant increase in the number of girls and women playing for the club, 

which is wonderful to see.  

 

Our results this year were very good. We had two teams in Champion of Champions, which I 

believe is a first for the Club, three premiership teams and four teams won their finals series, the 

results were:  

 

FNSW Champion of Champions  

G16/1 Finalist / Runner-Up 

W35/1 Semi-Finalist / Runner-Up 

 

Competitions  

G14/3 Premiers 

G16/1 Premiers  

WAA/4 Runner-Up 

W35/1 Premiers 

 

Final Series  

U12/2 Winner 

U14/4 Runner-Up 

G14/3 Winner 

G16/1 Winner 

WAA/4 Runner-Up 

W35/1 Winner 

W35/3 Runner-Up  

 

Congratulations to all of the above teams.  

 

A successful season is not only measured by game results and positions on tables, it is also 

measured by the development of players, creation and fostering of an enjoyable team 

environment and team camaraderie. These all combine and are an integral part of achieving the 

results we see above.  

 

Mt Colah Football Club is lucky in that it has so many volunteers covering team coaching, team 

managing, uniforms, equipment, grounds, social events and administration etc. All of this 

participation by parents and senior players sets a wonderful example to our younger players and 

even further enhances the growth and development of the club.  

 

Having been around the Club for a number of years, with a sabbatical of 6 years before I came 

back, I know how much is involved in running the club. If it is done as a team, then no role is 

onerous, and I can recommend any senior member of the Cub or junior members parents, that if 

they do become involved at a volunteer level, they will enjoy it.  

 

Prior to the start of the season, we did lose a long standing member of our Club which had a 

significant impact on all of us, but more so for his team mates. If there is any time I need to hold 

up an example of what mateship and determination is all about, it would be our All Age 4 team. 

Their stoicism and support of each other was amazing to watch.  

 

Over the last year there have been a number of changes with the administration of the club, this 

has been seen by the introduction of a number of policy guidelines, changes to the Constitution 

and By-Laws (I am assuming they will be passed at the AGM) and more social interaction 

between members of the Club. In the coming year further changes will occur relating to training, 

selections etc.  

 

I would like to thank Barry Thompson, our previous President for all the work and time he 
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devoted to the Club over many years. I would also like to thank the Club’s Executive, Michelle 

Waite, Paul Burt, Paul Thomas, Paul Ferry and Robert Wing as well as the full Committee for all 

the work they have taken on for the club and the support they have shown me.  

 

I would also like to thank all the coaches, managers and supporting volunteers for all of their 

assistance and time this season.  

 

I look forward to 2019 as Mt Colah Football Club continues to grow as a club.  

 

 

Bruce Parker  

President Mount Colah Football Club  
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